Local Emergency Planning Committee
Date: April 13, 2023
Time: 12:00-1:26
Location: Chatham Community Center
Minutes
The regular meeting of the Danville Pittsylvania County Local Emergency Planning Committee was held on April 13, 2023, at the Chatham Community Center. Committee Chairperson Chris Key welcomed the group and brought the meeting to order at 12:00. First time visitors were welcomed, with a total of four visitors.
Present:
Drew Arnn, VDOF
Cathy Ballenger, Ascent Chemicals
Kyle Boyan, Colonial Pipeline
David Coffey, DFD
David Fesperman, Danville-Pittsylvania Community Services
Shane Graham, Tyson Foods
Scott Hutcherson, Pittsylvania County Public Safety
Daniel Kendrick, Pittsylvania County
Chris Key, Pittsylvania County Public Safety
Stephanie LaPrade, SAAA
Ralph Lawson, American Red Cross
Jason Maurakis, Pittsylvania County
Jerry Oakes, Williams Gas Pipeline
Matthew Randall, Pittsylvania County Public Safety
Noah Robbins, Pittsylvania County
Kasey Seay, Pittsylvania County Public Safety
Jonathan Simmons, VDEM Region 6
Doug Van Nuys, Southern Virginia Mental Health
Kevin Hughes, Williams Gas Pipeline
John Winebrenner, Colonial Pipeline
Daryl Larimore, Colonial Pipeline
Arnold Hendrick, City of Danville
Richard Guill, DFD

A moment of silence was observed, and members were invited to a buffet lunch with an opportunity to network with one another.
The minutes from the last meeting were read and approved by David Coffey and David Fesperman. 
Chairman’s Report
There were no Hazmat incidents for the county since the last meeting. Reported seeing agencies having increased turnover rates.
Vice Chairman’s Report
The EMS Inspection for the city is taking place. The Recruit Academy started two weeks ago. Richie Guill was promoted to Fire Marshal and Shelby Irving was promoted to Community Risk Reduction Director.
Subcommittee Reports
	PIO Report-City
Media platforms have changed over the years. Arnold Hendrix spoke on the different types of media and how the number of needed personnel has decreased over the years.
	PIO Report-County
The County’s Active Shooter tabletop was successful. This was a four-hour event with many different scenarios. Telecommunicator’s Week is underway in the County. 
	Hazmat Report-City
A large spill at the Casino site took place recently. The city Hazmat team is monitoring the situation. A smell of fuel was reported, but at this time all samples have come back within the normal range. 
	Hazmat Report-County
	Nothing to report.
Unfinished Business
No Unfinished business.
New Business
A representative with Colonial Pipeline was our presenter at today’s meeting. Committee members were challenged to invite people to attend these meetings. Chris Garrett with the Department of Health will be presenting at the June meeting. On April 30th all burn bans will be lifted. 
The next meeting will be on June 8, 2023 at the Danville Fire Department. 
Meeting was adjourned at 1:26 by David Coffey and David Fesperman.
